PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF DYERSVILLE
OCTOBER 8, 2019
Meeting called to order by Scott Kluesner at 6:00 P.M.
Commission Members Present: Brian Cassidy, Pam Goedken, Scott Kluesner, Matt Monahan,
Jon Scherbring, Sara Goldsmith
Commission Members Absent: Adam Huehnergarth
City Staff Present: Mick Michel, Gavin Nadermann, Tricia Maiers, Sandy Oberbroeckling
Item #1: Dyersville Soccer League Tournament:
Gavin Nadermann presented the options for the tournament. Mick Michel stated the fields are
still wet and rain is expected on Thursday and Friday of this week. The weekend of November
1st/2nd is not a good option with the Toy Show in town. October 19th/20th or 25th/26th would be
options. Pam Goedken thinks waiting until November 9th is too late. Michel stated that weather
may/may not be a factor. When the field is saturated, it takes a long time to dry out. Nadermann
stated that if we have it at Beckman we would need to move goals from Westside. Michel stated
we’d need to lease equipment to get this done. Brian Cassidy questioned having it at the Green
Square across from Xavier School. Michel stated that there will be construction there by the
time the tournament starts and doesn’t feel it would be safe to do so. Nadermann also stated that
it is rough and there would not be enough room for all the fields. Using the field behind Greg
Keegan’s home and the Western Dubuque field were also discussed, but not a good option due to
the condition of the fields. Cassidy feels that the last email that was sent out to coaches may
have other communities assuming that the tournament will not happen. We need to agree on a
date and then contact the other communities. This may affect the brackets as some of the
communities may not be interested or unable to play. Having a back-up plan in the future would
be good. Matt Monahan questioned whether shortening the game times to 20 minutes a half
would work out. Nadermann said with the number of games we have to play, it wouldn’t work.
Michel thought the weekend of October 26th/27th would be the best date. We would have to
decide by October 22nd. Nadermann reached out to Matt Naber, (in charge of referees) and he is
getting married that weekend. Several of the other referees would be unable to referee that
weekend as well. The question came up whether we need sanctioned referees. Most felt we
would not be able to get enough referees certified or not. Several members of the committee
suggested that we set the date for October 19th/20th with October 26th/27th as the back-up date.
The fields will need to be checked by October 17th and a decision would be made at that time.
Jon Scherbring recommended that we discuss flood waters and having the season start earlier at
the next meeting. Cassidy also wants some type of back-up plan in the future.
Scherbring motioned that we set the date for October 19th/20th, 2019 with no make-up date and
Goedken seconded the motion.
Call Vote:

AYES: All
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Adam Huehnergarth
Motion Carried

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 6:31 P.M. on a motion by Goedken, seconded by
Cassidy.
Voice Call Vote: AYES: All
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Adam Huehnergarth
Motion Carried
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